





Joanna Tuffy, TD

Telephone: 01 618 3822 Facsimile: 01 618 4392 E-mail: joanna.tuffy@oireachtas.ie Web: www.labour.ie/joannatuffy

Ms. Emer O'Gorman
Meetings Administrator
Corporate Services Department
South Dublin County Council,
County Hall
Tallaght
Dublin 24.

4th December 2012

Dear Ms. O'Gorman,

I refer to your letter to Mr. Phil Hogan, T.D., Minister for Environment, Community and Local Government of the 16th November, 2012, copy of which was cc'd to Dublin Mid West and Dublin South West Deputies.

I tabled a Parliamentary Question on this issue to the Minister and I am attaching, for your information, the Minister's response.

Yours sincerely,

Joanna Tuffy, T.D.

Loanna Tuffy

Enc

OS DEC 2012



PQ Replies Sent by: Ultan Kelly/Office/Oireachtas

04/12/2012 18:10

To Joanna Tuffy/Oireachtas@HOUSES

CC

bcc

Subject eReplies to your Parliamentary Questions for 04/12/2012

Question No. 176

Chun an Aire Comhshaoil, Pobail agus Rialtais Áitiúil: To the Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government:

To ask the Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government If he will consider granting South Dublin County Council the same level of allocation per resident from the Local Government Fund in 2013 as Fingal County Council; and if he will make a statement on the matter.

- Joanna Tuffy.

For WRITTEN answer on Thursday, 29th November, 2012.

Ref No: 53558/12

REPLY

Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government (Mr. P. Hogan)

I presume the question relate s to General Purpose Grants from the Local Government Fund. General Purpose Grants contribute to meeting the difference between the cost to local authorities of providing a reasonable level of services and the income available to them from local sources and from specific grants.

Local authorities cost and income bases vary significantly from one another and calculating an appropriate distribution of these grants is complex. General purpose grants from the Local Government Fund are structured to bring about equalisation over time; that is a position of balance where the financial needs of local authorities are met by their resources and they are able to provide an appropriate level of service to their customers.

In determining these grants a number of factors are taken into account including the overall funding available for this purpose, the estimated cost to each authority of providing a reasonable level of services to their customers, the income each

authority should generate from local sources and the necessity to provide each authority with a baseline allocation that will support its financial stability.

In line with previous years, it is my intention to inform local authorities of their 2013 general purpose grant allocations following the announcement of Budget 2013. I will seek to contribute to the general purpose funding of local authorities to the maximum extent possible in 2013, having regard to the current pressures on the public finances and motor tax income.